
place the judges whose terras
expire at the end of thiree
years. One of these candidates
is Judge J.E. Read, who is now
one of these judges. He was
Legal Adviser ta the Depart-
ment of Externat Affairs in
Ottawa from 1929 until 1946.
The other three candidates
nominated by the National
Group of Canada are Judge lsu
Mo of China, Judge Abdel Hainid
Badawi Pasha of Egypt and Sir
Benegal Narsinga Rau of India.

COURT OP'EN TO STATES

decide uipon measures ta be
taken ta give effect ta the
j udgment.

.The jurisdîction of the
)Court comprises ail cases
which the parties refer ta it
and. ail matters specîally pro-
vided for in the Charter of
the United Nations or in any
treatiles and conventions. State
parties ta the Statute are,
however, free ta entrust the
solution of their dîfferences
ta other tribunals. Parties ta
the Statute may make a decla-
ration accepting the Court's
compulsary jurisdiction in
certain specified classes of
leRal dispute, those which can

tions and those of 1939 takes
effect as if it were a decla-
ration accepting the comýul-
sory jurisdiction of the in-
ternational Court.

P-e Court hias the power ta
ïive advisory opinions on le-
gaI questions. Tï,ese may be
referred ta it by either the
General Assembly or the Secu-
rity Council or, if so, author-
ized by the General Assemily,
by one of the organs or spe-
cialized agencies of the Unit-
ed Nations. The Economiîc and
Social Council, and the spe-
cialized agencies, have been
authorized ta seek advisory
opinions in matters within
their competence. Almost one
haîf of' the cases which came
before the Permanent Cour't
were advisory matters and con-
sideration of such matters is
likely ta become an increas-
ingly important function of
the new Court. Advisory opin-
ions arrived at by judicial
procedure do not, however,
possess the binding force of a
judgnrent.

Experience had shown that
the absence of any provision
for the amencbnent of the Stat-
ute of the Permanent Court of
International Iustîce had beeri


